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Important Dates 
 
 
 

Mid-Winter Conference 
El Paso, Texas 

Saturday, January 29, 2022 
Hosted by  

El Paso Five Points 
Lions Club 

 

3rd COG Meeting 
Kerrville, Texas 

February 3-5, 2022 
 

Texas Lions Leadership Forum 
Austin, Texas 

March 19-20, 2022 
 

District 2-T3 Convention 
Monahans, Texas 

Saturday, April 30, 2022 
 

State Convention 
Abilene, Texas 

May 26-28, 2022 
 

4th COG Meeting 
Abilene, Texas 

May 26-28, 2022 
 

Lions Intn’l Convention 
Montreal, Canada 
June 24-28, 2022 

 
 

        GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE 
 

 
 
Dear Lions of District 2-T3, 
 
Linda and I hope that you are having a safe and happy holiday season and that it 
continues through a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. We look forward to 
seeing you again soon. 
 
Incredibly, it will be three years since District 2-T3 has met in El Paso by the time of 
our Mid-Winter Conference, January 28 and 29, 2022 at the Airport Radisson Hotel in 
El Paso. Let’s have a good meeting! 
 
Please continue to be aware and vigilant about the spread of COVID-19. I recommend 
the http://EPStrong.org/ site, because it is current, concise, and informative. For 
example, the “Reduce the Risk” link provides new ideas along with familiar guidance. 
We have all learned a lot about risk management during this pandemic. Have you been 
vaccinated and received a booster? Do you have underlying health conditions that put 
you at greater risk? Remember the basics: Wear a mask whenever necessary. Maintain 
physical distance. Wash your hands often. Continue to protect your own well-being 
and the safety of those around you. There are no “silver bullets” that will stop COVID 
in its tracks. However, by doing a lot of little things, we have all learned how to reduce 
the risk to a manageable level. 
 
So, I encourage you to attend the Mid-Winter Conference in El Paso. PID Mike Butler, 
the greatest speaker I know of in Lionism, will deliver our keynote address. He will talk 
to us about membership and leadership. The Radisson has a beautiful and spacious 
meeting room for comfortable physical distancing. On the other hand, this will be our 
third hybrid district meeting this Lions year, thanks Lion Sherry Williamson and her 
tech-savvy crew. If your personal COVID risk analysis tells you to stay away, please 
register anyway, and then connect virtually and participate actively. 
 
Attention golfers: I need your help. The state convention will be in Abilene from May 
26 to 28, 2022. See: https://texaslionsconvention.org/ . The Texas Eyeglass Recycling 
Center (TLERC) will hold its third annual Golf tournament in Abilene on the morning 
of May 26. My fellow District Governors and I have been challenged to each form a 
golf team and play. I need three more players. No skill required – you’ll know when 
you see me play! Please contact me. Thanks. 
 
Up-and-coming leaders: Read about ELLI (Emerging Lions Leadership Institute) later in 
this newsletter. Let me know if you need some help with travel expenses. We can 
figure something out. 

 
Sincerely honored to be yours,  
 

District Governor Frank Heslin 

mailto:fleslin1@nwol.net
mailto:c4vette@hotmail.com
mailto:rmc3338947@aol.com
mailto:pdachim64@gmail.com
mailto:district2t3@gmail.com
mailto:news.district2t3@gmail.com
http://epstrong.org/
https://texaslionsconvention.org/


 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Note: The program previously known as Hearing and Speech is now officially West Texas Lions Hearing, Inc. 

 

 

           
“Outstanding Youth Contest” Essay 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
District 2-T3 Peace Poster Winners 

First Place: El Paso Downtown Lions Club - St. Rafael School 
Second Place: El Paso Executive Women Lions Club – Riverside Middle School 
Third Place: Alpine Lions Club – Alpine Middle School 
 

 
 

 

 

District 2-T3 Clubs  

(34 Clubs) 

 
Alpine          Iraan 
Andrews         Kermit Downtown 
Crane Noon         Marfa 
El Paso Centennial        McCamey 
El Paso Del Norte        Monahans 
El Paso Downtown        Odessa Ante Meridian 
El Paso Executive Women     Odessa Basin 
El Paso Five Points        Odessa Downtown 
El Paso Mountain        Odessa Ector 
El Paso Special Needs        Odessa Falcon 
El Paso Sun City         Odessa Grandview 
El Paso United         Odessa Professionals 
El Paso Upper Valley        Odessa Westside 
Fabens Cotton         Pecos Downtown 
Fort Davis         Sanderson 
Fort Stockton         Van Horn 
Horizon Eastlake        Ysleta 
 

Governor’s Charities 
Texas Lions Camp        $10 per member 
Lions Club International Foundation      $3 per member 
Texas Lions Foundation       $3 per member 
Leader Dog        $3 per member 
World Services for the Blind      $3 per member 
Diabetes Awareness       $3 per member 
Lions Eye Bank        $4 per member 
TLERC (Eyeglass Recycling)       $4 per member 
WTLEHF (Eye Health Foundation)      $3 per member 
WTLH (West Texas Lions Hearing, Inc.)     $2 per member 
Texas Lions Museum       $2 per member 
 

Giving to each of these charities will cost a club $40 per member. 
However, a club will be considered 100% by choosing to give at least 
$20 per member to its choice from the Governor’s Charities list at the 
requested levels. Giving to all these charities at the requested levels will 
be considered 200%. I believe that each of these charities is worthy of 
our generosity. For that reason, a very generous gift of more than the 
requested amount to any charity will not be considered for a club’s 100 
or 200% award unless the club also gives the requested amount to each 
of the other charities. 
Contributions to these charities is over and above the billed dues to the 
same charities. Please make separate checks payable to each selected 
charity and present at a cabinet meeting or mail to:  
District 2-T3, 500 Thunderbird Drive, Unit 74, El Paso, TX 79912 
 
 

In District News 
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Just imagine that your wonderful club sponsored the winning entry in the  
Outstanding Youth Essay Contest 

 

Although the deadline is nearing, any club in District 2-T3 can make this dream come 
true for a special Junior or Senior High School student. Postmark deadline for district 
submission is Saturday, January 8, 2022 and the theme for the essay is “INNOVATION 
and CHANGE NOW.”  
Along with the prestige of being one of the placing winners, the students will receive 
at the district level: 1st= $300.00, 2nd= $200.00, 3rd= $100.00 with matching prizes 
for the winners’ school. At state level, the winning students will receive 1st= 
$3,000.00, 2nd= $2,000.00, 3rd= $1,000.00 scholarships.  
Private school or college bound students and their families are always looking for 
funding to help subsidies their tuition and what a fantastic opportunity Lions are 
offering. Clubs, please take advantage of this platform and help out someone in your 
community and help DISTRICT 2-T3 SHINE! 
For the complete Texas Lions MD-2 rules contact Chairwomen Lion Maria Ecklund, (915) 
526-7547, strawnlund@yahoo.com, 13218 W Farcie Dr., Odessa, TX 79764-9472 or Lion 
Gloria Mathur, Gmathur1120@gmail.com.  

mailto:strawnlund@yahoo.com


Attached is the registration form for the fabulous Mid-Conference Meeting in El Paso, Texas on 

Saturday, January 29, 2022. Please Register and pay early.  Food count is important; it helps keep 

District expenses down.  Make your hotel reservations early. 

  

Please consider making a Gift Basket donation.   

The District appreciates any help your club can provide – Thank you! 

 

 
 



Charter and Entrance Fees Waived Through June 30, 2022 
 

To help ensure that clubs are able to meet the growing needs in our communities, the International Board of 
Directors has extended the current charter and entrance fees waiver through June 30, 2022. Every member 
matters to our service, so share the joy of being a Lion.  
 
 

Emerging Lions Leadership Institute – Austin, Texas 
April 2-4, 2022 

More information on seminar and/or financial assistance follows. Contact District Governor Frank Heslin. 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
ANDREWS DOWNTOWN LIONS CLUB MOURNS LOSS OF LONGTIME LION- MARC BOSWELL 

 
Andrews Downtown lost a great Lion on Nov. 19, 2021. Marc Boswell had been a Lion in our club 

since 1993. After finally retiring, he worked as an activity’s bus driver for AISD. Marc was 
an example for all of us. He was our current Secretary-Treasurer for many years and was 
heavily involved in the club activities. He was awarded a Melvin Jones Fellowship and Texas 
Lions Fellowship by the club. He attended every service project and fundraiser. If you 
needed anything, he helped you out and did it with a smile. When it was his turn to say the 
prayer, he always started it by saying: “Thank you Lord for another day….”. He was an elder 
at Andrews Church of Christ, was involved in other community service organizations, cared 

for his elderly father and was a devoted husband, father and grandfather. A kinder, more 
humble man may not be found. His passing has left a hole in our club as well as our hearts. One 

of our Legacy Scholarships will be named in his honor. Our loss is heaven’s gain. Rest in Peace Lion Marc. 

                

 

 

 

It’s easy to get caught up in the hustle and bustle of the holiday season and miss what this special time is 
all about: helping others through selfless acts of kindness. No matter how small or large your gift may be, 
the holiday season is about filling hearts around us with peace and joy, and giving to those that may be less 
fortunate. 
 
 

El Paso Mountain Lions Club 
“A Humble, Healthy Club in Good Standing” 
 

El Paso Veterans Non- Profit Pantry (VNP) provides a food pantry; pet food; clothing; toiletries; haircuts; 
bus tickets and much more for low income Veterans and their families in the El Paso Area. Graciously, the EL 
Paso Mountain Lions supported the organization by donating to their Thanksgiving Event.  
 
 
Fort Stockton Lions Club      Alpine Lions Club 
“Worth Their Weight in Gold”    “’Tis the Season of Giving”    
 

Volunteers share their time and talents without   Generously, the club has made donations to assist  
any compensation, so it's crucial to acknowledge   various non-profits during this holiday season. 
their contributions and let them know how special   Big Bend Pets, Jethro Homeward Bound Pets, Alpine 
and valued they are. An appreciation luncheon   Family Crisis Center, Brown Santa (Sheriff’s 
was held at the local high school for all the   Office), Blue Santa (Alpine Police Department), 
students that volunteered their time with football  Food Pantry of Alpine, Sunshine House (providing 
concession. Pizza, cupcakes and cookies for all!   meals and services to the elderly), Frontier CASA 
Total of 48 student volunteers. They could not have  (trained volunteers to represent a child’s best 
done it without their critical involvement.   interest).   
   
 

Professionals of Odessa Lions Club 
“A Sight Before Christmas” 
 

A Sight Before Christmas service event was a success. We successfully screened and 
fitted a number of kids for glasses, that otherwise could not afford to get them. 
There will be a number of 5th thru 12th graders that are going to be seeing a whole 
lot better this Christmas. We’d like to send out a special thank you to those that 
shared our flyer, the school nurses that helped identify kids that would benefit, 
the Urias Eye Clinic for hosting us, the Essilor Foundation for providing the 
glasses, and our guest vendors from Maximus that provided Medicaid information 
outreach. Our Lions had a blast learning pre-screening skills and are grateful to 
have been given the opportunity to serve our community.  
 
 
 
 

In Club Lion News 

https://camillestyles.com/wellness/how-to-say-no-not-overcommit-yourself-during-the-holidays/
https://camillestyles.com/shop/
https://camillestyles.com/wellness/our-favorite-ways-to-give-back-during-the-holidays/


 
 
 
 
 

                
 
The El Paso Downtown Lions Club participated in the 2021 Thanksgiving Day Sun 
Bowl Parade entering two floats that were recognized. There float entry 
“Happiness Is…. OUR HEREOS” was bestowed the General’s Award. The float featured 
El Paso Firefighters, Ms. Texas, Nurses and Army Soldiers. Their very popular 
animated and roaring Lion Float won the Princess Award.  

 
On Saturday, December 4, 2021 the El Paso Centennial Lions Club 
organized and sponsored the annual 2021 Horizon City Tree Lighting 
Ceremony and Christmas Parade. After rescinding the 2020 parade due to the pandemic the community 
was eager to celebrate this event. The club was passionate to once again be the light of their 
life for that moment.  

 
 

El Paso Executive Women Club 
“Environmental Gift” 
 

On November 8, 2021, an estimate of 200 recycled plastic grocery bags were delivered to the Borderland Rainbow 
Center. These recycled bags are being used to bag food items from the Borderland Rainbow Center’s food pantry. 
The bags benefit approximately 60-75 families a week who receive free food from the pantry. The center is 
located in central El Paso in a low socio economic community where the majority of the population recovering 
free food are homeless men and women as well as low income families.  

 

El Paso Del Norte Lions Club 
“Spirit of Great Kindness” 
 

The club continues its legacy of giving by purchasing a new wheelchair for a man afflicted with blindness and 
dwarfism who supplements his income with his drawings and paints. It is also, initiating a program that will 
provide two scholarships to EPISD for students from either Jefferson, Austin or Bowie High Schools with 
humanitarian/community service to be included in their educational background, delivering 40 pairs of glasses 
for recycling, donating to El Pasoans Fighting Hunger Food Bank and sponsoring the Sacred Heart Church pantry. 
 
 

 

 
District 2-T3 Sweetheart Hope 
Santiago, signed her letter of intent to participate on the Paralympic Track & 
Field Team at the University of Arizona in Tucson. Pictured are Head Girls Track 
& Field Coach Robert Ontiveros, Hope, 
Paralympian Sal Mendoza, and Hope's 
parents Stella and Lion Angel Santiago 
a member of the Monahans Lions Club. 
 

 
 
 
 
Self-care is as important as physical care, so as we wrap up 2021, 
let's take some time to take care of ourselves.  I hope you have 
enjoyed the challenges so far.  I wish you and your family the best 
Holiday season ever and I pray we all stay safe.   
 

Maria Delgado Cazares - District 2-T3 Fitness/Diabetes Chair 
 
 
 
 

For more information on these and other 
events/activities, please reach out to individual clubs 

or their Facebook page or District  
2-T3 Facebook page. Find them on MyLion or MyLion App. 

 

District 2-T3 

Lions Share 



                                                                                                                                 

                                                

                                                                                                                                                                          

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Helpful Links: 

Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center (TLERC): www.txlerc.org 

Texas Lions Camp: http://lionslcamp.com 

MD-2 Lions of Texas: http://texaslions.org 

Lions Club International (LCI):  http://lionsclubs.org 

LCI Member Portal: https://myapps.lionsclub.org 

District 2-T3 Website: https://e-district.org/sites/2t3/ 

District 2-T3 Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/lionsdistrict2t3 

In Lion Business 
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